Dorset County Council February 2019 Report 
The new “Dorset Council” 
As I said in an earlier report the new ward of West Purbeck will include Bere Regis, Bloxworth, Bovington, East Burton, Wool, Affpuddle & Briantspuddle, Moreton, Chaldon Herring, Winfrith, East Lulworth, Coombe Keynes and West Lulworth.
Dorset History Centre receives £56K grant for Herrison Hospital archive

The Dorset History Centre has received a grant of over £56,000 from the Wellcome Trust - the UK’s leading medical research charity, which will support a year-long project to fully catalogue the Herrison Hospital (the county asylum) archive. The archive dates from 1832 and is of great interest to researchers and family historians alike. It will be made available to the general public through the Dorset History Centre website. In addition, the funding will allow a significant amount of conservation work to take place - cleaning, repairing and packaging the archive to assist in its long-term preservation. The archive consists of 300 boxes of material, including thousands of often poignant individual patient records, as well as a wide range of other material – from the hospital’s farm to building plans, and even social activities such as the rounders society.

At its peak, Herrison Hospital was home to nearly 1000 patients and only closed its doors in 1992. The archive is a fascinating and important resource for medical and social history and Dorset History Centre has been working closely with academics from Bournemouth University and the University of Exeter who intend to use the collection for their research as the project unfolds. It is thought that some of Herrison’s archives were retained by hospital staff when the institution closed its doors. These records could add a further fascinating dimension to the history of the hospital.

Only very recently, Dorset History Centre received some records that had been rescued by a former employee, whose son brought them in to join the rest of the archive. 

If you know of any records such as these, Dorset History Centre would like to hear from you. To get in touch: email archives@dorsetcc.gov.uk or call 01305-250550 and ask to speak to an archivist.

DCC Gritters

Ten Dorset gritters have been named - by members of the public - ahead of the cold snap. After the extreme weather of last winter – which saw 24-hour working to keep strategic roads open – Dorset Highways asked residents to name their gritting fleet. The team enjoyed reading through the many suggestions, and the names have now been unveiled:

· Chillingstone

· Cold-Harbour

· Gold Chill

· Spreadisbury

· Ice Maiden Newton

· Osmington Chills

· Wooly Monkey

· Wimborne Monster

· Polar Bere Regis

· Cerne Giant’s Chilly

Dorset Waste Partnership

The annual report contains some interesting facts, some of which I have reproduced below.

· Minimal disruption to collections and street-clearing during the extreme weather back in March

· Excellent results for the Enforcement Team (see below)

· Introduced more efficient collection rounds in Purbeck

· Customer satisfaction rated as outstanding for the Garden Waste service

· Work commenced on the new Blandford Waste Management Centre

· Cleaning of cenotaphs and memorial statues around Remembrance Sunday

· Increased recycling rates (59.7%) for another successive year

It’s been a busy year for the Enforcement Team, with four successful prosecutions and another four currently in the works. Officers also issued 110 Fixed Penalty Notices which involved: - 
· 14 for failure to produce a waste carriers’ licence

· 51 for failure to produce a waste transfer note

· 40 for fly-tipping

· 5 for other various offences
The election on Thursday May 2nd
I will get it right sometime soon! I have given the incorrect date in some of my previous reports! The election for the new Council will take place on Thursday May 2nd. The count will be held at the Redlands Sports Centre in Weymouth on the following day (Friday 3rd). There will also be elections for all Parish and Town councils on the same Thursday and the count for that will also be in Weymouth but on the Saturday. Elections for Parish and Town Councils will only be held where there are more candidates than seats which is generally less than 5o% 

Toll Increases for the Studland Ferry.

Purbeck District Council has welcomed news that the Secretary of State for Transport has refused an application for toll increases for the Sandbanks to Studland Ferry. Following objections to the increases by local residents, businesses and Purbeck District council, the application by the Bournemouth-Swanage Motor Road and Ferry Company was referred to the Secretary of State who decided that a local Public Inquiry should be held. The Inspector of the Inquiry has now reported to The Secretary of State and, on 12 December 2018, confirmation was received that the application had been refused. The Secretary of State agreed with the Inspector’s conclusions that, although a replacement ferry will be necessary at some stage, there was no confirmation that a toll rise would result in this being achieved. The Ferry Company must wait at least another 12 months before it can make another application.

Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come around to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor

